
 
 
 
 
 

December 15, 2020 
 
 
Mr. Jeffrey Giuseppe 
Associate Administrator for Enforcement 
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
Attn: Recall Management Division (NVS-215) 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, D.C. 20590 
 
Re: NHTSA Recall No. 20V-770 

Part 573, Amended Defect Information Report  
2013-2015 Model Year Acura ILX 
2013 Model Year Acura ILX Hybrid 
2012 Model Year Honda Civic Hybrid 
2007-2014 Model Year Honda Fit 
Drive Shaft 
 

Dear Mr. Giuseppe: 
 
In accordance with the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act and 49 CFR Part 573 

Defect and Noncompliance and Responsibility Reports, Honda is submitting the enclosed 

amended Defect Information Report regarding NHTSA recall number 20V-770 originally 

submitted on December 10, 2020. Honda Automobile China Co., Ltd. is being removed from 

the vehicle manufacturer list, as these vehicles were sold and distributed in Canada only. 

Washington, D.C. is also being included to the list of states affected by this regional recall. 

 

The following reporting categories are being amended: 

1. Name of manufacturer; and 

2. Identification of potentially affected vehicles. 

 

If you have any questions about this report, please feel free to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
AMERICAN HONDA MOTOR CO., INC. 

 
Jeff Chang 
Senior Manager 
Product Regulatory Office 
     
JC:wvt  

American Honda Motor Co., Inc. 
1919 Torrance Boulevard 
Torrance, CA 90501-2746 

Phone (310) 783-2000 



 
 
 
 

Amended Defect Information Report  
 
 
 
573.6(c)(1)  
Name of manufacturer:  Honda Manufacturing of Indiana, LLC  

Honda Motor Co., Ltd.  
 
 
573.6(c)(2) 
Description of how the vehicles being recalled differ from similar vehicles not included 
in the recall: 

The recall is specific to vehicles sold or ever registered in the salt-belt region (Connecticut, 
Delaware, Illinois, Indiana, Iowa, Kentucky, Maine, Maryland, Massachusetts, Michigan, 
Minnesota, Missouri, New Hampshire, New Jersey, New York, Ohio, Pennsylvania, Rhode 
Island, Vermont, Virginia, Washington, D.C., West Virginia, and Wisconsin). There have 
been no reports of occurrences outside the salt-belt region. 


